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Newsletter of the Robins AFB Post:  Society of American Military Engineers 

August 2016 www.samerobins.org 

Last month I gave you a “HEADS UP”, or should I say “FORE” concerning our upcoming 

annual SAME Golf Tournament.  We will play a round of golf on October 6, 2016 (rain 

date is October 20, 2016).  Thanks in advance to our friends at Clark-Nexsen for being the 

FIRST ONES to step up with a commitment to sponsor a team and to help with volunteers 

on the event day.  I really appreciate getting a quick response to our call out for support!  

OK other Sustaining Member Firms, you need to step up and catch up with Clark-Nexsen!    
 

As I asked before, please start planning now and commit to attend and support the event.  As most know, 

this is our main (historically only) fund raising event for the year.  We use these funds for our college schol-

arships, sending a student to an Engineering & Construction Summer Camp, sending our members to train-

ing conferences, supporting our local Boy Scout Troop, sponsoring the local Math Counts competition, our 

Student Chapter at Mercer University, and hopefully, the Mercer University Engineering Honors program.   

We also have another opportunity for a fund raising effort and a great time for fellowship and service to our 

same-sake:  Robins Air Force Base.  On October 1-2, Robins AFB will host an Open House and Air Show.  This 

year, we will have an opportunity to provide volunteer sup-

port to the many vendors that provide refreshments 

throughout the Open House areas.  By volunteering to 

work at a refreshment booth, we will earn money from the 

vendor that will go directly to our Education and Mentor-

ing fund.  The more people we have helping out, the more 

fun we will have and the more funds we will have at the 

end of the day.  So take a look at your calendars and block 

out one of those two days to spend out at the Robins AFB Open House and with your SAME friends to help 

raise funds for our various programs.  If you want to learn more, SMSgt Mary Dearman is our point of con-

tact.  I really appreciate her taking this on for not only our SAME Post but also for the AFRC Top 3 organiza-

tion.  Isn’t it great to be part of organizations whose sole purpose is to help others?   

 

        Thanks and see you around the Post! 

        -Mike Coats 

President’s Corner 

1. Ensure Vibrant and Value Added Programs—Create 
Value for All 

2. Support STEM—Share Your Passion, Grow Your 
Replacement 

3. Focus on Veteran Transitions—Help 6,000 military 
transition from Service over the next 4 years 
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Presenter’s Bio:  

The 78th Civil Engineer Group is located on Robins Air Force 

Base, Warner Robins, GA.  The Group is responsible all facili-

ties and infrastructure, emergency management, fire & emer-

gency services, and environmental support across the 6,935 acre 

installation  The installation includes 92 miles of paved roads, 

6.8 miles of fuel lines, and 1,178 facilities comprised of 13.8M 

square feet.  Robins AFB also operates one of Georgia’s longest 

runways, 12,001 feet long and 300 feet wide and over 18.7 million square feet of air-

field pavements, averaging 23,000 flight operations each year.  Robins AFB has grown 

to be one of the largest industrial facilities in the state of Georgia. 
 

The Base Civil Engineer will be giving the annual overview of the  78th Civil Engineer 

Group Military Construction and Operation & Maintenance programs. 

Mr. Gary Schneider (Ret. Col) is the Director of the 78th 

Civil Engineer Group (CEG), 78th Air Base Wing, Robins 

Air Force Base, Georgia.  The 78th Civil Engineer Group 

supports the Warner Robins Air Logistics Center, the 78th 

Air Base Wing, 116th Air Control Wing, 461st Air Control 

Wing, Defense Logistics Agency, Headquarters Air Force 

Reserve Command, and numerous other hosted units on 

the 6,935 acre installation.  The 78th Civil Engineer 

Group is responsible for maintenance, repair and recapi-

talization of infrastructure valued at $2.8 billion. 

Mr. Schneider was active duty for 27 years and recently retired in March 2016.  He 

has been in multiple leadership positions including Commander of the 18th CEG 

at Kadena Air Base and was the Command Civil Engineer and Associate Deputy 

Director of  the Logistics, Engineering and Force Protection Directorate at HQ 

AFRC.   

Meet out new Director of Membership!  Mr. Ervin Walker 

manages Individual Memberships and the Sustaining Mem-

bership for the Robins SAME Post.  Mr. Walker currently 

serves as AECOM’s Quality Assurance Manager (PM/CM) 

for the Georgia/Alabama Design and Consulting Services 

Group.  He is specifically responsible for implementing 

AECOM’s Quality Control Plan.  Mr. Walker has over 34 

years of military experience and a broad range of skills and 

training.  He was employed for four years as a Construction 

Control Representative for the USACE, Savannah District and for the last three years 

with AECOM.  He previously provided QA services for the $350M Martin Army 

Community Hospital and for multiple USACE construction projects.   

Following a 28-year career in the U.S. Army, Mr. Walker retired as Command Ser-

geant Major.  Ervin enjoys fishing and classic cars. 

The next Robins Post General 
Meeting will be held on 17 
August 2016 at 11:30 am. 
The meeting will be held OFF 
BASE at our usual location, 
the China Buffet (605 Russell 
Parkway, Warner Robins  
31088).  All are welcome.  
 

UPCOMING DATES FOR 
2016: 
 
17 August:  1130 Hours:  SAME 
General Meeting immediately pre-
ceded by SAME Robins Post Board/
Officer’s Meeting.  The 78th Civil 
Engineering Group will be giving a 
presentation for their annual Pro-
gram Review.     
 
21 September:  1130 Hours:  SAME 
General Meeting immediately pre-
ceded by SAME Robins Post Board/
Officer’s Meeting.  The Robins Fire 
Chief will be giving a presentation 
on Emergency Management. 
 
01-02 October:  Robins AFB Air 
Show.  Calling for Volunteers!  The 
SAME Robins AFB Post is looking for 
volunteers for either or both days 
of the Air Show.  If you are interest-
ed in volunteering, please contact 
SMSgt Mary Dearman at 
mary.dearman@us.af.mil.   
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
06 October (Rain Date: 20 Octo-
ber):  Annual Fall Golf Tournament 
at the southern Landings Golf 
Course.  Please contact Mr. Mike 
Coats at mcoats@hcr-
construction.com for more infor-
mation on how you can participate 
in or becoming a sponsor for this 
event. 
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 COMING 

 UP… 
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Preview of August 2016 SAME Presentation. This presentation will be 

given by Mr. Gary Schneider of the 78th Civil Engineer Group. 

SAME Spotlight: Member of  the Month 



Post Leaders Conference—28-30 August (St. Petersburg, FL)  

This year’s conference is “filled to the gills” with multiple ses-

sions focusing on recruitment and things your post can do to 

keep your members engaged.  Plus, there are plenty of activities outside of the 

sessions for networking and fun!  Please visit the SAME page for more infor-

mation on this event. 

Fall Golf Tournament—06 October/Rain Date 20 October (at 

Southern Landings Golf Course)  Fall is just around the corner 

which means the Robins Post is gearing up for its annual golf 

tournament!  We hope to get maximum participation this year 

so please see Mr. Mike Coats for more information on how you can participate 

or even become a sponsor for this wonderful event. 

CTI and Associates, Inc. (CTI) is an Environ-

mental, Remediation, Engineering, and Con-

struction firm focused on protecting, enhanc-

ing and restoring our environment. Our mis-

sion is to provide our clients with the highest 

level of customer service while delivering 

sound technical solutions to meet their most complex challenges. Over the past 40 years, CTI has delivered 

over 20,000 projects to more than 1,000 customers within the Industrial/Commercial, Federal, Energy, and 

State/Local Government market sectors. We pride ourselves in the fact that we have earned 90% repeat busi-

ness as a result of unwavering integrity, safety performance, quality of work, and customer responsiveness. 

CTI was founded in 1976 and today is a Small Disadvantaged Business (SDB) providing environmental 

(compliance, remediation, hazardous materials and health sciences), Engineering (civil, geotechnical, waste 

contamination, gas-to-energy) and Construction (horizontal, CMT, Heavy/Civil) services to Federal, municipal 

and private sector clients located throughout the United States.  Since 2008, 

CTI has been awarded over $50M in Federal and DoD Contracts and is contin-

uing to expand its presence in the southeast.  Today, we employ approximately 

100 professionals and work out of 10 office locations.   

For more information on CTI, please visit: www.cticompanies.com or 

contact Ms. Kathy Chaffin at 251-545-8427. 3 

Upcoming SAME Events  

Sustaining Spotlight: CTI and Associates, Inc. 

Thunder over Georgia Air Show—(Robins AFB, GA)  Call for volunteers!  The SAME Robins AFB 

Post is asking for volunteers for either or both days of the Air Show (01-02 October 2016).  Volunteers 

will work with the various vendors helping out with selling food and/or merchandise.  Please contact 

SMSgt Mary Dearman at mary.dearman@us.af.mil if you are interested.   

Emerging Leaders Alliance Conference—09-12 November (Falls Church, VA)  The Emerging 

Leaders Alliance (ELA) conference is a partnership among leading engineering and science-

based organizations that provides high quality leadership training.  The purpose of the ELA is to 

develop great leaders who can guide our professions in addressing the needs of the people in the 

21st century.  

SAME Mission  

SAME Vision 

“To provide education and support to 

the engineering components of the 

military and uniformed services, and 

other federal, state and local govern-

ment agencies responsible for the 

nation’s infrastructure, and to ad-

vance the partnership between gov-

ernment and the architecture, engi-

neering and construction industry in 

the interest of national security.” 

 
 
 

 

“To be a premier global engineering 

organization leading the professional 

and personal growth of all members 

in support of military readiness and 

development of solutions to national 

security challenges.” 



Post Officers 
 

President 

Mr. Mike Coats 

mcoats@hcr-constructions.com 
(478) 284-6909 
 

Vice President 
Mr. Bob Staib 
robert.staib.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1102 
 

Secretary 
Ms. Esther Lee-Altman 
esther.lee-altman@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-9271 
 

Treasurer 
Mr. James Griffin 
jgriffin@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 
 

Senior Enlisted Advisor 
SMSgt Mary Dearman 
Mary.dearman@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-1096 
 
 

Executive Directors 
Ms. Nancy Manley; National Liaison  
nancy.manley@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-2900 
 
 

Directors 
Mr. Joe Ballard; Programs 
joe.ballard.1@us.af.mil  
(478) 327-1034 
 

Mr. Griff Cox; Education & Mentoring 
gary.cox.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-9269 
 

Mr. Louis Young; Emergency Preparedness 
lyoung@columbia-engineering.com 
TBA 
 

Mr. Kevin Long; Financials 
kevin.long@us.af.mil 
(478) 926-7301 
 

Ms. Judy Middlebrooks; Events/Small Business 
judith.middlebrooks.1@us.af.mil 
(478) 327-4531 
 

Mr. Ervin Walker; Memberships (Individual & Sustaining) 
ervin.walker@aecom.com 
(404) 796-5892 
 

 

Sustaining Member Firms 
 

AECOM 
Jeff Morrison; jeff.morrison@aecom.com 
(478) 329-8870 / Fax 329-1062 

 

AMEC 
Art Warner; arthur.warner@amec.com 
(478) 923-5999 x15 / Fax 923-5776 
 
Anthem Environmental, LLC 
Duane Fulton; dfulton@anthemenv.com  
(678) 919-7143 / Cell (404) 210-1447 

 

Applied Engineering Solutions 
Pedro Camejo; pcamejo@AES-pe.com   
(478) 314-1270 / Fax 314-1271 

 

Atkins North America 
Nate Berger; nathaniel.berger@atkinsglobal.com 
(678) 247-2643 / Fax (770) 226-0967 
 
Benham Constructors, LLC 
Michael Gwyn; mike.gwyn@benham.com 
(704) 542-2902 / Fax n/a 
 
CAPE, Inc. 
John Thomas; jthomas@cape-inc.com 
(210) 360-1212 / Fax 377-2111 

 

CEMS Engineering 
Hugh Giggleman; hgiggleman@cemsengineering.com 
(843) 875-3637 / Fax 875-4509 
 
CH2M Hill 
Frank Miyagawa; frank.miyagawa@ch2m.com 
(850) 939-8300 x42 / 939-0035 

 

Clark Nexsen (Macon Office) 

Clint Hardie; chardie@clarknexsen.com 

(478) 743-8415 / Fax 743-8239 

 

Columbia Engineering  
Louis Young; lyoung@columbia-engineering.com 
(770) 925-0357 / Fax 925-0565 
 
CTI and Associates, Inc. 
Kathy Chaffin; kchaffin@cticompanies.com 
(251) 545-8427 / Fax (904) 997-8373 

 

Davis & Floyd Inc. 

Jason Eppley;  jeppley@davisfloyd.com 

(864) 229-5211 / Fax 229-7841 

 

Donaldson, Garrett & Associates, Inc. 
Elaine Hollis-Prichard; esh@dg-a.com 
(478) 474-5350 / Fax 477-2534 
 

Eaton Corporation 

Adam Byrd; adamrbyrd@eaton.com 

(678) 309-4235 / Fax  n/a 

 

EA Engineering, Science, and Technology, Inc. 

Giles Ragsdale; rragsdale@eaest.com 

(478) 960-5775 / Fax n/a 

 

F3 Solutions 

Parrish Swearingen,  parrish@f3now.com 

(478) 335-9460 / Fax 971-1344 

mailto:steven.moes@arcadis-us.com
mailto:rhoward@asti.com
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Sustaining Member Firms 
 
 

Flint EMC 
Jay Flesher; jflesher@flintemc.com 
(478) 919-4177/ Fax n/a 
 
Geosyntec Consultants 
James Griffin ; jgriffin@geosyntec.com 
(478) 328-6181 / Fax 929-5120 

 

Geotechnical & Environmental Consultants 
Thomas Driver; tdriver@geconsultants.com 
(478) 757-1606 / Fax 757-1608 

 

Goodwyn Mills and Caywood, Inc. 

Eric Robinson; eric.robinson@gmcnetwork.com 

(770) 442-5333 / Fax n/a 

 

Gulf Coast Architectural Group, Inc. 

Don Carlos;  don@gcarchgroup.com 

(850) 607-7328 / Fax 332-7255 

 

Ikhana, Inc. 

Bob Pickard; robert.pickard@ikhanainc.com 

(843) 364-6828 / Fax (202) 449-9840 

 

Jacobs 

Hollie Dupes; hollie.dupes@jacobs.com 

(770) 673-6635 / Fax 673-6681 

 

Landmark Engineering Group, Inc. 

Mike Shamsie;  mike.shamsie@landgroup.biz 

(309) 755-3400 / Fax 755-5522 

 

Leo A Daly 
Edward Piekarczyk; EPiekarczyk@leoadaly.com 
(404) 874-8333 / Fax 874-8830 
 
Lucia Consulting 
Shirly Lucia; luciashirley@comcast.net 
(678) 642-0094 / Fax (770) 972-6705 
 
McLean Engineering Company, Inc. 
Charlie Brewer; charlie.brewer@mcleanengineering.com 
(912) 272-1822 / Fax n/a 
 
Merrick & Company 
Douglas Elledge; douglas.elledge@merrick.com 
(404) 739-5100 / Fax 739-5101 

 

MWH 

Michael Coughlan; michael.j.coughlan@us.mwhglobal.com 

(202) 292-4775 / Fax n/a 

 

New South Construction Company 

Thomas N. Troutman;  ttroutman@newsouthconstruction.com  

(404) 443-4000 / Fax 443-4100 
 
Ocmulgee Site and Environmental Services, Inc. 
Wesley Woods;  lwoods@ocmulgeesite.com 
(478) 224-7070 / Fax 224-7072 
 
Parrish Construction Group 
M. Scott Hill; shill@parrishconstruction.com 
(478) 476-0385 / Fax 987-5536 
 

 

 
 

 

Pond & Company 
John Cassidy; cassidyj@pondco.com 
(678) 336-7740 / Fax 336-7744 
 
Porter Scientific Inc. 
Freda Porter;  fporter@porterscientific.com 
(910) 521-0549 / Fax 521-3599 

 

Reeves Construction Company 

Steve Kichefski skichefski@southeastpavementservices.com 

(478) 474-9092 / Fax 474-9192 

 
Siemens Industry Inc 
Mark Sherry; mark.sherry@siemens.com 
(770) 935-2000 / Fax 935-2950 
 
Superior Solar Systems LLC 
Jeff Ball; jeff.ball@superiorsolar.com  
(707) 695-5454 / Fax (866) 699-9852 

 

TEPA EC, LLC 
Steve Hvizdzak; steve.hvizdzak@tepa.com 
(478) 922-7751 / Fax 922-7925 

 

TetraTech, Inc. 
Scott Covode; scott.covode@tetratech.com 
(678) 775-3108 / Fax 775-3138 

 

Toland & Mizell Architects 
Alan Toland; atoland@toland-mizell.com 
(404) 343-3500 / Fax 577-6240 

 
TRC Solutions 
LC Campbell; lcampbell@trcsolutions.com 
(478) 955-9980 / Fax 971-1398  
 
Weston Solutions, Inc. 
Ria Aiken; ria.aiken@westonsolutions.com 
(770) 325-7911 / Fax n/a 

 

Wolverton and Associates, Inc 
Tim Germaine;  tim.germaine@wolverton-assoc.com 
(770) 447-8999 / Fax 447-9070 

SAME Robins Post  
Sustaining Member News 
Are you with a Sustaining Member Firm?   
If you would like to become one, or if you are  not 
sure of your company’s registration status, please 
contact Mr. Ervin Walker, our Membership Director at:            
ervin.walker@aecom.com. 
 
 

Accepting Abstracts 
We are accepting abstracts for presentations for 
2017. Let us know what presentation topics, present-
ers, or tour ideas would most interest you. We want to 
know what is important to you. Please contact Mr. Joe 
Ballard at: joe.ballard.1@us.af.mil with feedback or for 
more information. 
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